
 

                          17th November 2023 Love each other, as God loves us. John 15:12 

S ports News 

 

Dear All 
This week we have celebrated another anti bullying week, thinking about how we can make a noise about 
bullying. We are lucky to have so many kind and thoughtful children in our school who show love to everyone. 
We hope that all the children learnt how to stand up to bullying, and know what to do, if they feel they are being 
bullied or they see someone else being bullied. I particularly enjoyed this year’s catchy, anti bullying song by Andy 
and the Odd Socks. The week finished with a very special worship from our amazing Y1 class. Well done Y1!  
Thank you for supporting our poppy appeal. I was so proud of Alisha in Y6 who attended both Remembrance Day 
events to represent our school and Izzy in Y3 who joined her on Remembrance Sunday. What a wonderful 
example of living out this term’s Christian value of respect. Well done both of you and thank you.  
We would like to give a warm welcome to Isla and her family. Isla has joined our Y4 class and we hope she quickly 
settles in to the Frodsham CE family.  We are very sad that Awstin in Y1 and his family will be leaving our school as 
they move house but we wish them lots of luck and hope they will come back and visit anytime.  
I cannot believe that next weekend will be the Frodsham Christmas Festival. I am looking forward to seeing the 
festive lights being switched on. Please do support our school at this event: the choir will be performing and we 
will be in the parade– the floats are back! See you there, Kindest regards, Mrs Kirby  

Year 6 visit to Tatton Park 

S ports News 
 

Remembrance Day   Anti Bullying Week 

This week the children participated in a variety of  
activities in the classroom to promote Anti Bullying 
Week: Make a Noise! Monday was Odd Socks Day and 
what an amazing show of odd socks we saw on display.  
‘We made posters and messages with kind words to 

stop bullying.’ Olly, Y5 
‘We made a  paperchain and put 
people on it who we could trust 
and talk to if we get bullied.’ 
Tilly Y5 

Year 6 had a great day at Tatton Park discovering what 
life may have been like to be an evacuee in World War 2.  
We learnt about and explored rationing, air raids,  
Propaganda, farmyard animals, gas masks, jobs in the 
war for men, women and children. 
Arthur  “It was so fun to go and meet Aunt Mary and 
make toast.” 
Lily R “I loved ringing the air raid bell! And I loved milk-
ing the cows.” 
Freya “When we met Kitty, she talked to us about the 

cows and 
we had to 
milk the 
cows.” 

 

Thank you to the families that volunteered to 
attend the two Remembrance Day services to lay a 
wreath on behalf of Frodsham CE.  The children 
represented our school brilliantly and we are      
incredibly proud of them. Thank you 

to you all for 
your generous 
donations to 
this year’s  
poppy appeal.  
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Y3 had a wonderful time at the multiskills event at Frodsham 
Leisure Centre. Our Y5 sports leaders did an amazing job 
leading the children through the events such as, hurdles, 
relay, sack race, egg and spoon and many more.  
Thank you to parents who supported, we couldn’t do it  

without you.   
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Huge well done to the Y5/6 girls’ football team who           
competed in the Cheshire Girls’ Cup at Ellesmere Port Sports 
Village. The standard was very high and the girls did a        
fantastic job and did our school proud.  



 

Advent Spiral- 24th November Everyone welcome– school hall  
Frodsham Christmas Festival- 25th November  
Christmas Lunch- 5th December  
Nativity Play- 6th December 2.00pm & 7th December 6pm 
Flu Vaccinations– 8th December  
KS2 Carol Service- 11th December 6pm  St Laurence Church  
Reception/Year 6 trip to Greenacres Farm—12th December 
Christmas Party Day- 13th December 
Early Years Christmas concert– 14th December  
School closes for Christmas holiday- Friday 15th December @ 1.30pm   
INSET- Tuesday 2nd January 
School opens for spring term- Wednesday 3rd January  
Storyhouse Theatre trip- Cinderella- 4th January  
Friday 16th February– school closes for half term 
Monday 26th February– school reopens 
Thursday 28th March– school closes for spring break 
Monday 15th April– school reopens for summer term 
Friday 24th May– school closes for half term 
Monday 3rd June– INSET day 
Tuesday 4th June– school reopens  
Friday 5th July– INSET day 
Wednesday 24th July– school closes for summer holiday  
Y4 residential to Kingswood 24/4/2024—26/4/2024 
Y6 residential to Conway Centre 20/5/2024—24/5/2024 
Y2 residential to Foxhowl 5/6/2024—6/6/2024 

  

Both Y6 and Y1 have led 
two wonderful class 
worships. Well done to all 
the children and thank 
you to staff. It has been 
lovely to welcome so 

many families into school 
to watch. We hope you 
enjoyed them too and 
were just as proud of the 
children as we were.  

We are proud to have been 
awarded Music Mark Membership 
for 2023 – 2024!  This award is in 
recognition of the school’s 
willingness to engage in 

development conversations related to improving music 
provision. Thank you to Mrs Edge for all her hard work 
leading this brilliant and important area of our school life.    

 
Sophia Y3 won 2 gold medals for her floor 
routine and vault at a 
gymnastics competition 
at the weekend. Well 
Done! 

A fantastic collection of 
medals won by Y6 and Y1 girls for  their 
floor and vault performance in the AK Elite Gymnastics Club 
competition. 

Lottie - gold for floor and gold for vault 
Freya - silver for vault and bronze for floor 
Jess - silver for floor and bronze for vault 
Grace - silver for floor and bronze for vault 

 Christmas is fast approaching, and this year we have 
two of our much loved events happening: 

Monday 4th December - Breakfast with Santa 
Reception and KS1 children only. Tickets are £6 
payable on parent pay, looking under 'other items’. 
Please let us know if your child has any allergies by 
emailing ptafrodshamcep@gmail.com 

Thursday 7th December - Efridges - All school 
children will be able to choose 2 gifts to give to their 
loved ones on Christmas day. Tickets are £6.00 per 
child and can be paid on parent pay, looking under 
'other items'. 

We also want to take this opportunity to thank the 
school community for their ongoing support of the 
PTA. Without that support, events such as these 
would not be possible. 

Achievements 

Dates for the Diary 

  PTA News 

News from Reverend Elaine  

Notices 

Frodsham Christmas Festival is on Saturday 25th  
November. Y6 will be invited to walk in the lantern   
parade and Y5 will be invited to ride on the float. The 
choir will be singing on the main stage at 1.30pm. All 
members of our school community are welcome to join 
in the parade from Fluin Lane. Rec-Y4 children must 
remain with their parents and please dress as brightly 
as possible with festive lights.  
Flu Vaccinations On the 8th December flu vaccinations 
will be given to all children in school. Please see email. 
You must complete the permission online by noon on 
6th December otherwise the vaccine will not be               
administered to your child.  School health will not     
accept permission on the day.   
Punctuality A reminder that the school day now starts 
at 8.45am. Any children arriving after this time need to 
enter through the school office please.  
Trainers Despite several requests, some children      
continue to wear back trainers rather than school 
shoes. We ask that you rectify this as quickly as possible 
otherwise it will be addressed through our behaviour 
policy. Thank you for your support.  
Christmas Holidays 
A reminder that school closes at 1.30pm on Friday 15th 
December for the Christmas break. 

Dear Friends 
We have many different services and events at church:  
Holy Communion:  Sundays at 8am and 10am.  
Tuesdays at 7pm  
Messy Church for families at 3pm every 1st Sunday of the  
month during term time. Next one this coming Sunday   
Nov 5th.  
Still Point: a reflective, quiet service at 4pm every 3rd    
Sunday of the month.  
Toddler praise: for babies and preschool children at 10am 
every Wednesday during term-time. 
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